REGULAR EDA MEETING





July 14, 2014
HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

PRESENT:    Mick Alm, Paul Baukol, Pam Dukleth, Mike Smart, and Sarah Tommerdahl.   Also Present: Curt Johannsen (Mayor), and Keri Plemmons (Secretary-Treasurer).  Absent:  Angie Nelson and Mike Person.
CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Alm called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 7:00 P.M.
CITIZENS’ FORUM:
Mayor Johannsen announced that National Night Out will be cancelled due to scheduling conflicts for 2014 and will resume in 2015.
CONSENT AGENDA:  
MOTION:  P. Dukleth moved; seconded by S. Tommerdahl to approve the minutes from the June 16, 2014 regularly scheduled EDA meeting. 
Aye:  Alm, Baukol, Dukleth, Smart and Tommerdahl.     Nay:  None.
Absent: 
Nelson and Person.

MOTION DECLARED PASSED

APPROVE AGENDA:  
MOTION:  M. Smart moved; seconded by P. Baukol to approve the agenda.
Aye:  Alm, Baukol, Dukleth, Smart and Tommerdahl.     Nay:  None.
Absent: 
Nelson and Person.

MOTION DECLARED PASSED

REPORT OF OFFICERS’ & COMMITTEES:  
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  No report.
SECRETARY-TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Financial Report and Claims:  K. Plemmons presented the financial report and claims in the amount of $891.09.  
MOTION:  S. Tommerdahl moved; seconded by P. Dukleth to approve the financial report and pay claims in the amount of $891.09. 
Aye:  Alm, Baukol, Dukleth, Smart and Tommerdahl.     Nay:  None.
Absent: 
Nelson and Person.

MOTION DECLARED PASSED

OLD BUSINESS: 
Marketing:  Chairman Alm has been putting up flyers.  Discussion occurred over asking about classified prices in Williston, Minot, Dickenson, and Watford City to advertise the available lots in the Wild Rice Addition.  One of the ideas positives for the community to mention is Hendrum’s proximity to numerous colleges and secondary schools.
EDA Goals:  No action.
Advertising:  It was determine to run an ad in the Valley Journal for 2 alternating weeks advertising available space in the Professional Building.  Also, a poster should be hung around town with the same information.

NEW BUSINESS:
Flower Donation:  Jess and Jen Karstens would like to donate money toward the sidewalk flower barrels in honor of Myra Johnson.  Discussion occurred over having a dedication plaque that could be stuck in with the flowers.
OTHER BUSINESS:  None.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
August 11, 2014 – Regular EDA meeting
Having no further business, S. Tommerdahl moved; seconded by M. Smart to adjourn at 7:28 PM.  The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting on August 11, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,

Keri Plemmons, EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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